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HEARING - Consider recommendations regarding Findings Requiring Preparation of a Focused Environmental
Impact Report (EIR) for the North Fork Ranch Frost Ponds Minor Conditional Use Permit, appeal case number
18APL-00000-00019, filed by Mr. Matt Turrentine of Brodiaea, Inc., the project applicant, of the County
Planning Commission’s, September 12, 2018, determination that the proposed Final Mitigated Negative
Declaration (MND), case number 16NGD-00000-00004 prepared for the North Fork Ranch Frost Ponds
project, case number 16CUP-00000-00005, located at 7400 Highway 166, Assessor’s Parcel No. 147-010-045,
approximately nine miles west of the community of New Cuyama, Fifth District, as follows: (EST. TIME: 15
MIN.)

a) Determine that the Mitigated Negative Declaration, case no. 17NGD-000-00004, is inadequate and make the
finding that an EIR is required because there is substantial evidence in the record supporting a fair argument
that the project may have a significant effect on the environment;

b) Deny the appeal, case no. 18APL-00000-00019, thereby affirming the Planning Commission’s action; and

c) Direct staff to prepare a Focused EIR on issues associated with water use impacts from operation of the frost
ponds and associated frost protection system, potential biological resource impacts, and potential flooding
impacts to State Route 166.
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